
	

TERMS	AND	CONDITIONS	
By	choosing	to	attend	any	activity	at	Goals	Australia	or	engage	in	any	way	with	our	
company	all	persons	must	accept	the	following	“Terms	and	Conditions”.	

If	you	have	any	misunderstanding	about	what	is	written	below	please	feel	free	to	contact	
us	and	we'll	be	happy	to	answer	any	questions	you	may	have.	

Our	website	
We	hope	that	you	will	enjoy	our	website.	Obviously,	because	of	the	investment	we	have	
made,	everything	on	this	site	is	the	exclusive	property	of	Goals	Australia.	Anything	
associated	with	it's	design	or	our	branding	belongs	to	us	and.	We	will	endeavour	to	keep	it	
as	up	to	date	as	possible	but	please	remember	we	cannot	be	responsible	for	any	
inaccuracies	that	you	may	happen	to	find.	Keeping	up	with	numerous	league's	and	hundreds	
of	match	results	is	not	easy.	However,	it	will	only	take	a	phone	call	to	alert	our	staff	of	any	
errors	you	may	see	and	we	will	do	our	utmost	to	rectify	the	situation.	If	you	decide	to	use	
the	information	you	read	on	here	(in	any	way)	please	understand	that	you	do	so	at	your	
own	risk	and	Goals	Australia	cannot	be	in	any	way	responsible	for	your	actions.		

The	content	of	the	pages	of	this	website	is	for	your	general	information	and	use	only.	It	is	
subject	to	change	without	notice.	Neither	we	nor	any	third	parties	provide	any	warranty	or	
guarantee	as	to	the	accuracy,	timeliness,	performance,	completeness	or	suitability	of	the	
information	and	materials	found	or	offered	on	this	website	for	any	particular	purpose.	You	
acknowledge	that	such	information	and	materials	may	contain	inaccuracies	or	errors	and	we	
expressly	exclude	liability	for	any	such	inaccuracies	or	errors	to	the	fullest	extent	permitted	
by	law.	Your	use	of	any	information	or	materials	on	this	website	is	entirely	at	your	own	risk,	
for	which	we	shall	not	be	liable.	It	shall	be	your	own	responsibility	to	ensure	that	any	
products,	services	or	information	available	through	this	website	meet	your	specific	
requirements.	This	website	contains	material	which	is	owned	by	or	licensed	to	us.	This	
material	includes,	but	is	not	limited	to,	the	design,	layout,	look,	appearance	and	graphics.	
Reproduction	is	prohibited	other	than	in	accordance	with	the	copyright	notice,	which	forms	
part	of	these	terms	and	conditions.	Unauthorised	use	of	this	website	may	give	rise	to	a	
claim	for	damages	and/or	be	a	criminal	offence.	

You	shall	have	no	rights	in	relation	to	copyright,	trademarks	or	other	of	our	intellectual	
property	rights	or	the	intellectual	property	rights	of	third	parties	even	though	you	may	use	
this	website.	From	time	to	time	this	website	may	also	include	links	to	other	websites.	These	
links	are	provided	for	your	convenience	to	provide	further	information.	They	do	not	signify	
that	we	endorse	the	website(s).	We	have	no	responsibility	for	the	content	of	the	linked	
website(s).	You	may	not	create	a	link	to	this	website	from	another	website	or	document	
without	Ultimate	Soccer’s	prior	written	consent.	Your	use	of	this	website	and	any	dispute	
arising	out	of	such	use	of	the	website	is	subject	to	the	law	of	Australia.	

	 	



	

Copyright	notice	
The	contents	of	these	pages	and	all	material	on	this	site	are	the	copyright	of	Goals	Australia.	
Copying	or	incorporation	of	part	or	all	of	the	contents	in	any	form	is	prohibited	save	in	
accordance	with	the	following.	You	may:	

• Print	or	download	to	a	local	hard	disk	extracts	for	your	personal	non-commercial	
use.	

• Copy	the	content	to	individual	third	parties	for	their	personal	non-commercial	use	
provided	you	acknowledge	the	Website	as	the	source	of	the	material;	and	you	
inform	the	third	party	that	these	terms	apply	and	they	agree	to	comply	with	them.	

• You	may	provide	a	link	(but	not	a	framed	link)	to	this	site	from	any	other	business	
information	or	business	service	website,	but	not	(save	without	prior	agreement)	in	
any	way	which	gives	the	impression	that	we	are	associated	with	or	have	approved	
such	other	site.	

• Without	limiting	the	foregoing,	no	part	of	the	Website	may	be	reproduced,	
transmitted	or	stored	in	any	other	website	or	other	form	of	electronic	retrieval	
system.	

• The	above	consents	do	not	authorise	you	to	incorporate	any	part	of	this	site	in	any	
commercial	document	or	in	any	materials	sold	or	otherwise	made	available	for	profit	
without	our	prior	consent.	

Insurance	&	Liabilities	
Goals	Australia	conducts	business	with	Policies	of	Public	Liability	Insurance	and	Workers	
Compensation	Insurance	in	place.	

All	persons	entering	the	premises	of	Ultimate	Soccer	accept	responsibility	for	any	injury	or	
illness	arising	out	of	or	in	connection	with	their	participation	in	activities	at	the	premises.	

Private	Health	Insurance	may	cover	injury	or	illness	arising	out	of	or	in	connection	with	their	
participation	in	activities	at	the	premises	but	please	check	with	your	own	Insurance	provider	
as	this	statement	is	not	Insurance	or	Legal	advice.	

All	persons	entering	the	premises	of	Goals	Australia	release	and	discharge	Goals	Australia,	
its	employees	and	agents	from	any	claim,	suit,	demand,	expense	or	cost	in	respect	of	any	
injury	or	illness	arising	out	of	or	in	connection	with	their	participation	in	activities	at	the	
premises.	

Players	and	Spectators	use	our	facilities	at	their	own	risk,	Goals	Australia,	its	parent	or	any	
affiliates	do	not	accept	responsibility	for	any	injury	or	loss	from	the	use	of	our	centres.	The	
use	of	our	facility	is	subject	to	the	following:	

	 	



	

Use	of	the	facilities	
Players	and	Spectators	use	our	facilities	at	their	own	risk,	Goals	Australia,	its	parent	or	any	
affiliates	do	not	accept	responsibility	for	any	injury	or	loss	from	the	use	of	our	centres.	The	
use	of	our	facility	is	subject	to	the	following:	

• Climbing	on	Fencing	and	netting	structures	is	strictly	prohibited.	

• No	alcohol,	food	or	chewing	gum	is	allowed	on	the	pitch.	

• Smoking	is	strictly	prohibited	in	the	car	park,	clubhouse,	on	the	pitch	area	and	any	
other	area	within	the	facility.	

• Intoxicated	persons	will	not	be	allowed	to	play.	

• Children	under	16	must	be	supervised	at	all	times	by	an	adult.	

• Players	must	vacate	the	pitch	by	the	end	of	their	allocated	time	without	exception.	

• The	person	making	the	booking	is	responsible	for	all	those	who	use	the	facility	in	the	
allocated	timeslot	and	must	inform	all	those	of	the	terms	and	conditions	of	use.	

• Goals	Australia	reserve	the	right	to	eject	any	persons	from	the	facility	without	refund	
those	who	do	not	adhere	to	these	terms.	

• No	Animals,	other	than	Certified	Guide	Dogs,	are	permitted	on	the	premises	of	
Ultimate	Soccer.	

• By	entering	Goals	you	agree	to	be	photographed	or	recorded.	You	also	agree	that	
Goals	may	use	this	footage	for	commercial	purposes	

• These	rules	may	be	added	to	at	any	time	at	the	discretion	of	the	centre	manager.	

	

Casual	Bookings	
All	bookings	must	be	paid	for	in	advance	unless	authorised	by	the	facility	manager.	
Individuals	wishing	to	pay	cash	must	secure	the	booking	with	a	credit	card;	in	the	event	that	
you	do	not	show	or	cancel	the	booking	then	the	credit	card	will	be	charged.	

If	Goals	Australia	cannot	provide	the	service	offered	we	reserve	the	right	to	cancel	your	
booking	and	will	give	either	48	hours’	notice	before	the	scheduled	booking	time	or	within	24	
hours	of	the	time	the	booking	was	made.	

Cancellations	must	be	made	at	least	48	hours	before	scheduled	booking	time	to	qualify	for	
rescheduling.	This	can	be	done	using	the	online	booking	system.	In	the	event	of	a	late	
cancellation	(within	48	hours)	you	will	be	charged	the	full	amount	for	the	booking	unless	
Goals	Australia	can	resell	the	booking	to	another	client.	

Block	bookings	require	a	20%	deposit	and	the	balance	must	be	paid	prior	to	use	of	our	
facility.	

In	the	event	of	heavy	rain/electric	storms,	refunds	will	only	be	awarded	if	the	pitch	or	
conditions	are	deemed	unplayable	by	the	Goals	management.	

Refunds	are	not	provided	for	any/all	bookings.	If	you	cancel	your	booking	with	more	than	48	
hours’	notice	you	will	be	given	a	credit	to	use	in	the	future.	

	



	

5-a-side	Competitions	
The	match	fees	for	the	season	can	be	paid	in	advance	at	the	time	of	registration	unless	you	
agree	to	the	conditions	for	weekly	payment.	

Any	teams	wishing	to	pay	weekly	must	agree	to	the	following	conditions:	

• Your	VISA/Mastercard	card	information	is	stored	on	a	secure	server	and	no	person	
has	access	to	this	information.	The	information	is	stored	as	a	condition	of	entry	into	
the	competition.	

• Once	the	competition	is	confirmed	you	will	be	notified	by	email	and	the	deposit	(or	
full	fee	for	one-day	tournaments)	will	be	taken	from	your	card.	This	deposit	will	be	
used	towards	the	match	fees	for	the	last	games	you	play	in	the	competition.	

• During	the	competition	you	will	be	required	to	pay	the	match/tournament	fee	on	
the	day	of	your	game,	a	failure	to	pay	this	match	fee	will	result	in	the	credit	card	
being	charged	the	applicable	fee	for	that	game/tournament.	

• As	the	team	captain/manager	it	is	your	responsibility	to	ensure	that	the	match	fee	is	
paid	and	by	submitting	the	registration	you	are	authorising	Goals	Australia	to	charge	
your	card	in	the	event	your	team	does	not	pay	the	match	fee.	

• Match	fees	can	be	paid	the	day	of	the	game	using	cash	or	an	alternate	card.	

• You	are	also	liable	to	pay	the	match	fee	for	forfeited	games	or	in	the	event	your	
team	pulls	out	of	the	competition.	Cancelling	or	forfeiting	a	fixture	results	in	liability	
of	the	match	fee	along	with	the	oppositions	match	fee.	Forfeiting	is	used	to	
determine	teams	that	do	not	turn	up	for	their	fixture	without	prior	notice.	Goals	
Australia	can	reduce	the	fee	if	48	hours	notice	of	cancellation	is	given.	Fees	must	be	
paid	prior	to	the	following	league	game.	

• In	the	event	your	team	wishes	to	pull	out	of	the	competition	you	are	liable	for	the	
match	fees	for	your	team	for	all	remaining	games.	

• No	Credits	are	provided	for	any/all	League	match	fees.	

	
Competition	Terms	and	Conditions	
1. The	competition	is	conducted	by	Goals	at	Emerald	Lakes	Pty	Ltd	ACN	618	583	510	

(Goals	Australia).	

2. Goals	Australia	requires	and	securely	stores	your	credit	card	details	as	no	payment	is	
due	or	processed	until	the	first	game	of	the	season,	unless	you	consent	to	earlier	
payment.	

3. A	bond	of	$150	is	payable	by	each	team	and	can	either:	(a)	be	taken	from	your	credit	
card	or	(b)	taken	at	the	Goals	Australia	venue	at	the	time	of	registration.	

4. Prior	to	the	start	of	each	game,	your	team	will	be	required	to	pay	the	fee	for	that	
game.	Once	the	fee	is	paid	for	a	game,	your	team	will	be	provided	with	a	coupon	from	
bar	that	must	be	provided	to	the	referee	prior	to	the	start	of	the	

5. Unless	you	or	your	team	notify	us	otherwise,	you	and	your	team	also	agree	that	your	
team	will	be	automatically	enrolled	into	the	following	season(s)	and	that	your	bond	of	
$150	will	automatically	be	rolled	over	and	used	as	bond	in	such	future	season(s).	If	
your	team	does	not	wish	to	continue	for	the	next	season,	you	or	your	team	must	



	

notify	us	with	at	least	3	games	remaining	in	the	current	season.	If	you	or	your	team	
notify	us	prior	to	at	least	3	games	remaining	in	the	current	season	that	your	team	does	
not	wish	to	continue	for	next	season,	your	$150	bond	will	be	used	as	payment	for	your	
team’s	last	2	games	in	this	season.	If	your	team	elects	not	to	participate	in	the	next	
season	but	you	or	your	team	do	not	provide	notice	as	outlined	in	this	paragraph	(with	
at	least	3	games	remaining	in	the	current	season),	your	bond	will	be	forfeited	and	will	
not	be	returned	or	refunded,	however,	neither	you	nor	your	team	will	be	charged	any	
other	fees	for	that	future	season	unless	your	team	elects	to	play	any	game	of	that	
future	season	in	which	case	you	will	be	charged	for	that	season.	

6. Cancelling	or	forfeiting	a	game	by	your	team	will	result	in	your	team’s	liability	for	the	
fee	for	that	game,	and	for	100%	of	the	opposition’s	fee	for	that	game.	Goals	Australia	
can,	at	its	discretion,	reduce	the	fee	if	48	hours’	notice	of	additional	postponement,	
cancellation	or	forfeiture	is	given	or	for	any	other	reasons	determined	at	the	absolute	
discretion	of	Goals	Australia.	All	such	fees	are	payable	prior	to	the	following	game.	

7. In	the	event	your	team	wishes	to	pull	out	of	the	season	your	team	will	be	liable	for	the	
game	fees	for	your	team	for	all	remaining	games	in	the	season.	Goals	Australia	can	try	
and	replace	your	team	in	the	competition	and	if	successful,	your	team	will	no	longer	
be	liable	for	future	fees	from	the	date	of	such	replacement.	

8. You	and	your	team	agree	that	Goals	Australia	has	the	right	to	charge	your	stored	
credit	card	for	any	fees	incurred	due	to	an	additional	or	unauthorised	postponement,	
cancellation,	forfeiture,	pull	out	or	non	payment	of	any	fees	by	your	team.	

9. You	accept,	and	you	warrant	that	all	your	team	members	accept,	all	risks	necessarily	
flowing	from	your	participation	in	the	competition.	Accordingly,	to	the	extent	
permitted	by	law,	your	and	your	team	members	release	all	persons	or	corporations	
associated	directly	or	indirectly	with	the	conduct	of	the	competition	from	all	claims,	
demands	and	proceedings	arising	out	of	your	and	your	team	member’s	participation	
and	you	hereby	indemnify	them	against	all	liability	(including	liability	for	their	
negligence	and	the	negligence	of	others)	for	all	injury,	loss	or	damage	arising	out	of	or	
connected	with	your	and	your	team	member’s	participation	in	the	competition.		This	
release	shall	extend	to	Goals	Australia	and	their	respective	related	bodies	corporate,	
directors,	partners,	managers,	officers,	agents,	contractors,	employees	and	volunteers,	
the	owners,	licensees	and	occupiers/owners	of	land	and	buildings	upon	which	the	
competition	or	any	part	of	it	is	conducted	on	or	any	other	person	or	business	which	is	
involved	directly	or	indirectly	with	the	competition	in	any	manner	whatsoever.		This	
release	and	indemnity	continues	forever	and	binds	our	heirs,	executors,	personal	
representative	and	assignees.	

10. If	any	part	of	these	Terms	and	Conditions	is	held	to	be	illegal	or	otherwise	
unenforceable,	such	part	will	be	excluded	to	the	extent	necessary	and	the	remainder	
of	the	provisions	will	still	apply.	

11. By	signing	below,	you	consent	to	these	Terms	and	Conditions	on	your	own	behalf	and	
on	behalf	of	your	team	members	(who	you	warrant	have	each	consented	to	you	doing	
so).	

	


